Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, August 1, 2016
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, August 1, 2016 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen, and Steve Lineberry
Council Members Absent: n/a
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Attorney Gill Frazier
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Consent Agenda
7:01 pm
The Council considered approval of minutes from the July 11, 2016 regular meeting.

Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented. Motion carried 5-0.
Public Hearing

7:02 pm
The Town Council held a public hearing concerning a request for rezoning of a parcel located at 747 Trollingwood/Hawfields Road, Legally Described as Tax Map 10-15-148 in Alamance County, NC Registry.

One June 17, 2016, Mr. Phillip Morgan made a request for rezoning of the property located at 747 Trollingwood Hawfields Road described as Tax Map #10-15-148. The parcel is currently zoned R-18. The parcel was recently used as residential property. Mr. Morgan is asking for the lot to be rezoned from R-18 to I-1 to be used in a business/industrial use. Mr. Morgan plans to use the lot as a storage parking lot for vehicles. On July 18, 2016, the Town of Haw River Planning and Zoning Board reviewed the request and by unanimous motion have recommended that the lot be rezoned from R-18 to I-1. All public notices required were run in the paper and neighbors were notified as required.
7:06 pm 

The Mayor opened the public hearing. Shirley Jordan of 765 Trollingwood Hawfields Road questioned the accuracy of the GIS map. Manager Earp explained that the GIS system provides a map that is very close to accurate but does not represent a legal survey. 
7:09pm

The Mayor closed the public hearing.

New Business
7:09 pm
The Town Council considered a request to rezone a parcel located at 747 Trollingwood/Hawfields Road, Legally Described as Tax Map 10-15-148 in Alamance County, NC Registry.

Manager Earp restated the facts of the request as covered in the Public Hearing for this matter. 

Councilmember Allen asked about the driveway to the property and the need for that driveway to be moved due to the ownership change of the property and about the need for new water taps. Councilmember Lineberry also asked about any arrangements made between Mr. Jordan and Mr. Morgan for driveway access and if a timeframe for that has been determined. Mr. Jordan stated that he is currently getting bids for driveway access. He has approximately 400 feet between his mobile home and the main road. Phillip Morgan stated he will gladly help the owner put in a new driveway and water lines, but this work will not be done free of cost. Councilmember Allen inquired if this will cause an undue hardship to the Jordans. Attorney Frazier clarified that the Council is only considering the zoning of this property, not any separate civil issues that new, non-family ownership may have caused. 

Councilmember Lineberry then asked Mr. Morgan about his intentions regarding a fence for the property. Mr. Morgan responded that he will put in whatever size fence is required for the type of business he will be running. Councilmember Lineberry also asked about any buffers between the proposed business property and residential property. Manager Earp responded that that issue is addressed with required setbacks in the zoning ordinance.
Following discussion, Councilmember Lovette made a motion to approve rezoning of 747 Trollingwood/Hawfields Road (Tax Map 10-15-148) from R-18 to I-1 as long as all zoning conditions are met. Motion carried 3-2 with Councilmembers Allen and Lineberry dissenting.
7:25 pm
Manager’s Update
· Financial Update
· Auditors will be here August 27, 2016

· LGC has approved the Town to seek financing for the purchase of a clamp truck for up to 10 years and the SOG has approved the Town using the NC Sheriffs Association Purchasing Program in lieu of the competitive bidding process. The price on the truck is just under $134,000 and the order will be placed this week.
· The sidewalk project will finish this week and no major issues have occurred. 

· The Town has now gotten all necessary contracts signed for the sliplining project and camera work will begin soon. This process will take 45-50 days then the sliplining work and manhole work will begin.

· The Downtown Redevelopment Project Update: Granite Mill is currently considering several proposed projects for that property. The property owner asked Manager Earp to stress to the Council that low income housing is not a negative connotation. 

· Recycling Grant containers have been ordered and will be delivered within 45 days.

· No goats at Granite Mill were injured when the concrete at the recycling facility was pushed out.

· Comtech technology upgrade is getting started. Comtech is also interested in doing system monitoring, backup, and protection. Manager Earp will come back to the Council regarding this need as it was not originally budgeted for.
· Manager Earp addressed monitoring for the Town’s central depository and will come back to the Council regarding additional fraud protection for the bank accounts.
· Ordinance updates have gone to American Legal Publishing for codification.

· Manager Earp will attend a Golden Leaf presentation to see if funding for the Town is available. Manager Earp is also working with the SOG to chase funding opportunities for the Town.

· The historical district application is still being held up by the fact that the property owners of the Stone Street mill property are not in compliance with certain required state filings. Additionally, RATIO has stated there is some structural work that will need to be completed in order to get the two older mills on the historical designation application.

· 8/2/16 Haw River PD will be hosting a National Night Out event at the Haw River Municipal Park.
· 8/27/16 Unity in Community Special Olympics will be held at the Haw River Municipal Park.

· 10/15/16 an Alamance Trail Run will be hosted. This event is being spearheaded by Sgt. Faulls and the Haw River Police Department.

· NC Standards and Training did an audit of the HRPD and no deficiencies were noted.

· 3rd Street and Ferris Street will have 3 new fire hydrants installed this week and water services will be affected.

· The paving project has begun.

Announcements

· Councilmember Fogleman thanked HRPD, HRFD, and HR Public works for their assistance and very hard work in wrangling the wild pigs that were loose on Stone Street Extension.

· Councilmember Lineberry would like to put an ordinance review on the agenda for the next Council Meeting for possible amendment or repeal.
· Councilmember Lineberry inquired about possible way finder signs for the Park. Manager Earp stated that project is in process.
7:49 pm
Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor


Melanie R. Eveker, Clerk




